
FEBRUARY 11, 2024  
MISSION STATEMENT 

 
 

Be a Catholic Community that is a  
Visible Presence of Jesus. 

 

SACRAMENTS 
 

Baptisms 
Baptisms are scheduled for individual 

families upon request, preferably 
during a weekend Mass.  We request 
that parents attend a Baptismal class 

prior to the sacrament.  Please register  
for class at https://res-dbq.org/

baptismal-preparation-class 
 

Weddings 
All persons who wish to arrange 
for marriage are asked to contact 
Fr. Phil Gibbs six months in advance. 

 

Reconciliation 
Saturday 3:15 PM 
Monday 7:30 AM 

Other times by appointment. 

 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
 

If you would like to become a 
member of Resurrection Parish, 
please call the Parish Office: 

(563-556-7511). 
 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Weekend Masses:  
Saturday 4:00   

Sunday 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 AM 
 

Holy Days & Weekdays: 
Refer to Bulletin 

 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS: 

Monday–Thursday: 8:00 AM–4:30 PM; FRIDAY: 8:00 AM–2:00 PM 
 

 

Website: www.res-dbq.org   |   Facebook: facebook.com/resdbq 



DEAR PARISHIONERS, 
We pilots are all familiar with the phrase, “Keep the shiny side up and the dirty 
side down.” It is in reference to the correct orientation of our minds as well as 
our air worthy machines for safe flying. God forbid we ever find ourselves in 
the predicament of flying inverted or upside down! But it does happen on occa-
sion and when it does we need to apply the correct procedures of “push and 
roll.”  
 

Isn’t it interesting that on Ash Wednesday we seem to, at least in appearance, 
want to keep the dirty side up and the shiny side down regarding the mark of 
ashes on our foreheads throughout the day. “Remember you are dust and unto 
dust you shall return.” This is the phrase that we either say or receive when our 
foreheads are marked with ashes in the sign of the cross. We seem to be rather 
intentionally “inverted” on that day as we openly show the “dirty side.” 
 

The sign of the cross, these ashes, those words inform us that today is the begin-
ning of a liturgical season which is a time of conversion, a time when we inten-
tionally strive to right the ship of our spiritual lives. Lent is a time of reorienta-
tion from the dirty side up to the shiny side up. This season of Lent confronts us 
with the darkness of our sinfulness and prepares us to embrace the glory and 
grace of the Easter light when we are, once again, in straight and level flight. 
 

This movement of faith toward reorientation must also affect the regular move-
ment of our lives. On Ash Wednesday we intentionally show the dirty side – our 
sinfulness.  Throughout Lent we then begin to offer the corrective procedures. 
We push and roll. We slow down, deny ourselves, give of ourselves, go to con-
fession and pray with more conviction. The practice of fasting, giving alms and 
praying are considered to be a conditioning for our souls to more deeply ap-
preciate the promises of Christ.  
 

The recognition that we are sinful people is a universal concept. All religions 
teach that when we have sinned, we are to reconcile with God and with one 
another as part of the daily living out of our religion.  Each religion sets aside a 
special time to focus on reconciliation with God and others. 
 

The Jewish people have Yom Kippur after ten days of repentance. It is a day of 
atonement when they have reflected on the past year and make amends for the 
sins that they have committed. The Moslems keep the month of Ramadan during 
which they fast from sunrise to sunset in atonement for sins. The Hindu pilgrims 
bathe in the Ganges River hoping to wash away their sins during a religious 
festival that occurs once every 12 years. 
 

We are at the beginning of our own special time so that we may review our 
lives, focus on what might be keeping us from a deeper relationship with God 
and undergo the necessary reformation needed in our lives.  Let us make sure 
that the ashes are not an empty sign but a sign of our internal conversion of 
heart.  
 

The sign of the cross that is placed upon our foreheads is a reminder to us that 
we live in and under the cross which has both its dirty and shiny side. It also re-
minds us of the one, Jesus the Christ, who conquered the cross. We receive this 
sign with humility aware of the few times Jesus fell under its weight but also 
aware of the many times we have fallen and gotten inverted or upside down in 
our lives. It is in Jesus that we rely for help. Let us fast, pray and give alms to 
the poor. Let us do this for the sake of reorientation and to make things right 
side up with the Lord once again. 
 

As we move from winter into spring; from darkness to light; from death to life; 
from the dirty side down to the shiny side up so we move in hope and grace 
from Ash Wednesday to Easter Sunday. Blessings to all of you. 
     
      Fr. Phil Gibbs, Pastor 
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REST IN PEACE 
Randy Wold, parishioner, 
brother-in-law of Jean (Mike) 
Kelly; Mary Ann Drees, mother of 
Delynn (Dave) Fangman, grandmother 
of Abbie (Mat) Nohr, Brad (Jennifer) 
McClimon and Ted (Kathy) McClimon; 
Theresa Merkes, parishioner; Patrick 
Joseph Nordhues, Sr, parishioner, 
husband of Verna Nordhues and 
father of Patrick Nordhues, Jr. 

MON, February 12 
No Morning Mass 
 

TUES, February 13 
5:30 PM † All Souls 
 † Lori Ludescher 
 

WED, February 14 
Ash Wednesday 
7:00 AM † Clem Steele 
9:00 AM † Debbie Shurts 
 † Mary Kay Schwind 
Noon: Liturgy of the Word with Ashes 
5:30 PM † Gary & Carol Smith 
 

THURS, February 15 

7:00 AM † Carl & Kay Winter 
 † Richard Leibfried 
  

FRI, February 16 
7:00 AM † Paul Okeke 
  † Leon Cummer 
  

SAT, February 17 
Vigil of the First Sunday of Lent 
4:00 PM † William & Helene Byrne 
 † Mary Kay Bohr 
  

SUN, February 18 

First Sunday of Lent 
  7:00 AM † Earl “Dusty” Rhodes 
 † Gerald Schmitt 
  9:00 AM † Robert Ritt 
 † Ray, Helen, Joe Brandel 
11:00 AM  Pro Populo 
 † The Anstoetter Family 

VOCATION COMMITTEE 
The vocations Committee is still 
looking to fill some of the dates for the 31 
Club. Praying for vocations. The following 
dates are open for someone to pray each 
month: 3, 18, 20, and 22., If you are inter-
ested in praying for vocations on any of 
these dates, please contact Terry Friedman 
a t  5 6 3 - 5 9 0 - 2 0 3 0  o r  e m a i l 
tf50180@gmail.com. 



IN THE PARISH 
 

This weekend we welcome Fr. Jerry 
Hackenmueller from UNBOUND. 
 

UNBOUND is an international development 
organization founded by lay Catholics and grounded in the 
Gospel call to put the needs of the marginalized and 
vulnerable first. 
 

We build relationships of mutual respect that bridge 
cultural, economic and religious divides. We work side by 
side with people of diverse faith traditions in Latin America, 
Asia, and Africa. 
 

We believe the surest path out of poverty is a self-directed 
one. Sponsored individuals and families use your support to 
work toward goals like education dignified housing, better 
nutrition and developing livelihoods. PLEASE SEE THE 
BULLETIN INSERT FOR MORE INFORMAITON. 
  

Food Pantry 
The next parish Food Pantry event is set for 
Saturday, February 24, in the school gym.  
On Saturday, we will need approximately 
30 volunteers to assist our clients.  We need 
volunteers from 7:45 – 10:30 am.  If 
interested please send an email to 
jtkalbdbq@gmail.com.  Thank you in advance.   
  The Resurrection Food Pantry Committee.  
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MUSIC 
 
As we begin the penitential season of Lent, the feel of the Mass 
and the music will change. We will sing the Mass of Spirit an 
Grace setting for our Gospel Acclamation and Eucharistic 
responses.  As in the past, we will echo the Kyrie Eleison (Lord 
have mercy) as part of our Penitential Rite at the beginning of 
Mass, and we will chant the Agnus Dei ( Lamb of God) before 
Communion.  During these six weeks we “bury” the Glory to God 
and the Alleluia, and we “fast” from these joyful hymns during 
our time of repentance.   They will be “resurrected” on Easter 
when we celebrate with joy the new life which Jesus brings to us.  
During Lent, the music will be more somber and reflective, and we 
use more melodies which are in minor keys. We will not have a 

prelude hymn and we will 
sing a song of praise at the 
end of Communion instead 
of at the dismissal, 
allowing the priest to 
recess out of the church in 
silence at the end of Mass. 
Our Lenten journey will 
feel more sparse and 

quiet, more time for reflection and individual prayer.  We will be 
singing a new hymn which was used at our celebration of 
Confirmation in January. It’s called Christ in Me Arise by Trevor 
Thomson.  We will also sing a hymn called “There is A Longing” 
by Anne Quigley which is also somewhat new to our repertoire.  
To hear these hymns, you can click on the links found on the 
Liturgical Ministry page of our parish website.  May you have a 

blessed Lenten journey. 

HEALTH MINISTRY 
CARE FOR THE CAREGIVER 
Care for the Caregiver will meet Monday, 
February 12 2024, from 1:30–2:30 pm in 

the Community Room. Respite care is 
available for your loved one during the meeting. Please 
contact Mary Schmidt at 563-556-7511 if you plan to 
utilize this benefit.  

Mary Schmidt, Parish Nurse 

LITURGY 
 

Upcoming Liturgical Events/Training/ Special Masses  
 
Mark your Calendar:  Ash Wednesday, February 14.  
Mass times: 7:00 am, 9:00 am (School Mass) & 5:30 pm.   
Prayer service with Ashes: 12:00 pm  
 
You are welcome to attend these Ash Services at the Nursing 
Homes:  
Hawkeye: 9:30 am Word and Communion with Ashes   
Oak Park Place: 9:30 am Word and Communion with Ashes  
Luther Manor Grand Meadows: 10:00 am Word and Communion 
with Ashes  
Eagle Pointe Place: 10:30 am Word and Communion with Ashes   
Dubuque Specialty:  2:30 pm Word and Communion with Ashes   
 
Lent Stations of the Cross, Fridays at 5:30 pm:  
February 16: Led by Ladies in Faith  
February 23: Traditional Stations 
March 1: Traditional Stations  
March 8: Traditional Stations  
March 15: Traditional Stations  
March 22: Traditional Stations 
 
Funeral Pre-Planning: if you are interested in pre-planning your 
Funeral Mass, please contact Deacon Mike. 
 

PERPETUAL ADORATION CHAPEL 
• Please join us for Morning Prayer on Tuesdays 

beginning at 7am and Evening Prayer on Tuesdays 
beginning at 4:30 pm.  

• The Blessed Sacrament Chapel is open 24 hours a 

day, 7 days a week for private prayer before Our 
Eucharistic Lord.   

• Please consider praying as your time allows. If 15 

minutes is all the time you have the Lord will appreciate the visit.  

• If you are able to commit to a time of prayer, please sign up using 

the Resurrection Website: https://res-dbq.org. Go to liturgy and 
prayer and then adoration.  Please sign in as this will help us 
communicate. If you do not sign up on line, please sign up in the 
book.  

• The outside door by the side of Church will be unlocked daily from 

5:00 am – 8:00 pm. After 8:00 pm the door can be unlocked by using 
the security key pad to the left of the door on the outside wall. For the 
code password, call Deacon Mike in the parish office, 556-7511.  

• The light switch for the Chapel is on the right wall inside the Chapel 

doors.  

• Open the round tabernacle door on the actual tabernacle. If you are 

the only person in the chapel, upon completion of your visit close 
the round tabernacle door.  

• If you hear the tornado siren, please take the steps to the bottom and 

hide yourself in the opening under the stairs.  
Questions: Contact Deacon Mike Ellis in the parish office. 556-7511.  

Liturgy 
Deacon Mike Ellis 

Coordinator of Liturgical Music 
Amy Dolan 

mailto:jtkalbdbq@gmail.com
https://res-dbq.org
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MIDDLE & HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 
 
 

Feb 11th: NO LOBIANCO ROOM 
 
 

 

Feb 14th: Distribute Ashes 
If you would like to distribute ashes at 5:30 pm Mass 
please contact Brian. We are in need of 1-2 more :) 
 
Feb 18-20: Service Hours 
We are in need of help with the little ones during the 
Parish Mission. Sunday – Tuesday 6:30 pm – 7:30 
pm in the lower social space. If you can only help 
one night please contact Emily Tatum for more 
information.  
 
Lent for Middle & High School 
   
Feb 27 & 28: A Night of Comedy & Magic 
St Elizabeth Pastorate Faith Formation program is 
sponsoring a night of Faith & Fun. Comedian/Magician 
Dewayne Hill will be performing 2 nights: 

Tues., Feb. 27: 1st–5th grade students and parents 

Wed., Feb. 28: 6th–12th students and parents 

Free baby sitting available.  
Show starts at 7:45 pm  
Free Pizza & Drink 6:45 pm.  
Free will donation appreciated.  
 
For more information, contact:  
Brian Nilles 556-7511 or  
dbq058ym@dbqarch.org 

YOUTH FAITH FORMATION 
 

Children's LENT Activity 
During our Parish Mission February 18 - 20 from 
6:30 pm - 7:30 pm, all children of the parish Pre-

K through 5th grade are invited to join us for a Journey 
through Lent.  We will have games, music, snacks and more.  
To register or for more information please contact Emily at 
563-556-7511 ext. 216 or dbq058ff2@dbqarch.org.  
 

2024 VBS - Birthday Blast  
Join us for our Catholic VBS called Birthday Blast, 
an exciting PRO-LIFE themed program where kids 
will learn to DISCOVER, RESPECT, PROTECT, SERVE, and 
CELEBRATE life. VBS is a fun-filled week of games, skits, 
music, crafts, snacks, and more for children 4 years old 
through 5th grade.  July 8-12, 9:00 a.m – Noon.  Register 
now on the parish website.  
 

Summer Youth Faith Formation  
Registration is now open for the our Summer Youth Faith 
Formation program.  Classes meet on June 17-20 and June 
24-27 from 8:00 am – 12:00 pm at Resurrection School.  

Emily Tatum 
Coordinator Youth Faith Formation  

Brian Nilles, Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

Wendy Osterberger 
Director of Faith Formation 

ADULT FAITH FORMATION  
& SACRAMENTS 

Lent Resources 
We begin a new liturgical season this 
Wednesday as we celebrate the start of the 
Lent. Lent is a time of prayer, fasting, and 
almsgiving. To help you enter deeper into 

prayer, we have three different resources available for you 
to choose from. Please only choose one.  If there are re-
maining copies after Ash Wednesday is over, then you can 
help yourself to an additional resource. The books are lo-
cated on the tables as you exit church.  During these weeks 
of Lent, let Jesus guide us in a true inner conversion of heart.  
 

Adult Confirmation Class 

Are you an adult, practicing Catholic who would like to re-
ceive the Sacrament of Confirmation? Were you asked to 
be a Godparent and now need to be Confirmed? Beginning 
February 21, a five week series of classes will be held for 
practicing adult Catholics to receive this Sacrament.   
When: Wednesdays, Feb. 21-March 20, 6:30-8:00 pm 
Where: Archdiocesan Center 1229 Mt. Loretta Ave. 
Weekly attendance is mandatory, and your Confirmation 
sponsor is strongly encouraged to attend to support 
your growth. If interested, please contact Wendy at the 
parish office for more information and to register. 

  

First Eucharist Meeting 
Those planning to receive their first Eucharist this 
spring should attend the meeting this Tuesday, Feb. 

13.  Parents, check your child’s folder for your specific time 
and location. 
 

“The Search” Video Study & Discussion 
This coming Tuesday from 6:30-8:30 pm in the Church Lower 
Level Social Space (take the elevator down) we watch a 
video and discuss the questions “who is Jesus?” and “am I 
saved?” Come join us and bring a friend. 

 

Christian Experience Weekend 
Take time to for personal reflection this Lent 

at the CEW retreat at Dubuque’s Shalom Center. The fee is 
$100 per person and includes materials, meals, and over-
night accommodations. Go online for more info and to regis-
ter at https://www.holyspiritdbq.org/CEW2024 The wom-
en’s weekend is March 1-3 and the men’s is March 8-10. 

 

Welcome to God’s Family! 
We welcome Matthew, Daniel, Claire, and 
Kate Thomas, children of Doug & Kaylee 
Thomas, who received the Sacrament of 
Baptism on Tuesday, Jan. 30, 2024.  We 
also welcome Tripp Malone, son of Tyler & 
Morgan Malone, 

who was baptized on Saturday, Feb. 
3, 2024. May the Resurrection com-
munity serve as a Christian witness to 
these children as their parents raise 
them in the Catholic faith.  



SCRIP 
On February 5, 2024 there were 27 Scrip orders 
with profit of $1,208.98.   
 
The next scrip order date is Monday, February 19, 2024. Orders and 
payment must be received by 10:00 am on Monday. 
 
To sign up for a scrip account, or for any other questions related to 
scrip, contact the Resurrection Scrip Program at: scripoffice@gmail.com 
 
If you are not currently involved with the Scrip program, please 
consider it. Order forms are available in the parish office or on the 
parish website. If you choose, 75% of the total profit of your order will 
go to your choice of your Holy Family, Religious Education, 
Confirmation, or Early Childhood account. The other 25% will go to 
Resurrection Parish. You may also choose to have your entire 100% go 
to Resurrection Parish. Resurrection Parish needs every family to join this 
parish-wide fundraising program. If you have any questions, contact the 
Scrip Office at scripoffice@gmail.com 
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A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE 
 

Family life is about decisions. The leper in 
today’s gospel knew this when he said to 
Jesus. “If you will, you can make me 

clean.” Jesus knew this when he said, “I do will it.”  
Love is not an emotion. It is a decision to be with 
and for another person in “good times and bad,” 
even when we don’t feel like it.  - Bid Ozar 
 

MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT 
 

“Be imitators of me, as I am of Christ” (1 
Cor 11:1). Be beacons of love and joy for 
all to see. Have you thought about how 

you can go out of your way to show your spouse 
that you love them?  

PARISH SUPPORT 
 

Adult tithe for February 4, 2024 
 Weekly contributions needed ................................ $34,615.38 
Collected from 270 out of 2344 envelopes ............. $33,539.00 
 Offertory ....................................................................... $1,903.56 
 Total collected ........................................................... $35,442.56 
 

 YTD collections needed (7/1-2/4) .................. $1,107,692.31 
 YTD collected in envelopes (7/1-2/4) ........... $1,084,729.10 
 YTD total over/short ................................................ ($22,963.21) 
 

 
Have you remembered Resurrection in your will? 

Thank you for your support! 

ACTIVITIES & MEETINGS 
Parish Offices are closed Friday evening,  

Saturday, and Sunday. 
 

MONDAY,  February 12 
  7:30 AM St. Vincent de Paul Prayer Group ........... 

 ................................... Church Social Space 
 1:30 PM Care for the Caregiver ............................. 

 ......................................... Community Room 
 3:30 PM Children’s Choir ............................... Church 
 5:45 PM Stretching to God ........... LL Social Space 
 6:45 PM Bell Choir .......................................... Church 
 7:00 PM Vocations Committee... Community Room 
TUESDAY,  February 13 
 1:00 PM Bible Study ......................... Adult FF Room 
 6:30 PM First Eucharist Prep Meeting ..................... 

 ............................................................ Church 
 6:30 PM The Search Study ...... Lower Level Social 

Space 
WEDNESDAY,  February 14 
Ash Wednesday 
   7:00 AM Ash Wednesday Mass 
   9:00 AM Ash Wednesday School Mass 
       Noon  Liturgy of the Word with Ashes 
   5:30 PM  Ash Wednesday Mass 
THURSDAY,  February 15 
 7:30 AM M.E.S.S. .................... Church Social Space 
 1:00 PM Prayer Shawl Ministry ...............................  
   ................................ 2nd Floor Living Room 
 5:00 PM Choir .................................................. Church 
 6:00 PM St. Vincent de Paul ...... St. George Room 
FRIDAY,  February 16 
 5:30 PM Stations of the Cross ....................... Church    
SATURDAY,  February 17 
 6:30 AM TMIY ......................... Church Social Space 
 6:30 PM Parish Life Card Party ............................... 

 ................................... Church Social Space 
SUNDAY,  February  18 
 6:00 PM YLT ...................................... LoBianco Room  
 6:00 PM Children’s Lent Mission ..... Adult FF Room 
 6:00 PM Parish Mission .................................. Church 

mailto:scripoffice@gmail.com
mailto:scripoffice@gmail.com
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CONTACT US  

Parish Office: 563-556-7511    Website: www.res-dbq.org 
 

 
PARISH STAFF 
Priest 
Rev. Phillip Gibbs, Pastor, Ext 211 .............. DBQ058@dbqarch.org 
 

Deacon & Pastoral Associate 
Deacon Michael Ellis, Ext 230 .................... DBQ058D@dbqarch.org 
 

Deacons 
Deacon Gerald Jorgensen ....................... DBQCMTAUD@dbqarch.org 
Deacon Jim Schmidt ................................... DBQ058D2@dbqarch.org 
Deacon John Robbins................................. DBQ058D3@dbqarch.org 
 

Coordinator of Liturgical Music 
Amy Dolan, Ext 212 ................................... DBQ058S5@dbqarch.org 
 

Liturgical Ministry Scheduler 
Jessica Schneider ......................................... DBQ058S2@dbqarch.org 
 

Director of Faith Formation 
Wendy Osterberger, Ext 235 .................. DBQ058FF@dbqarch.org 
 

Coordinator of Youth Faith Formation 
Emily Tatum, Ext 216 ................................ DBQ058FF2@dbqarch.org 
 

Coordinator of Youth Ministries 
Brian Nilles, Ext 229 ..................................DBQ058YM@dbqarch.org 
 

Business Manager 
Melissa Turner, Ext 218 ............................ DBQ058BM@dbqarch.org 
 

Bookkeeper 
Judy Tigges, Ext 231 .................................. DBQ058BK@dbqarch.org 
 

Parish Nurse 
Mary Schmidt, RN, Ext 232......................... DBQ058N@dbqarch.org 
 

Secretary 
Mary Jo Dalsing, Ext 210 ........................ DBQ058sec@dbqarch.org 
 

Cemetery Trustee 
Deacon Jim Schmidt ........................................................ 563-542-1829 
 

Maintenance Supervisor 
Joe Hohmann, Ext 236 ............................... DBQ058S8@dbqarch.org 
 

SCHOOL 
Holy Family Catholic Schools 
Central Administration Office....................................... 563-582-5456 

Resurrection Site  
School Office.................................................................... 563-583-9488 
Preschool/Daycare Office ............................................ 563-583-5206 
Principal, Sara Weires .......................... sweires@holyfamilydbq.org 
 

RESURRECTION PRAYER CHAIN 
Karen Meyer .............. 563-588-3547, Resprayerchain@gmail.com 
 

PARISH CHAIRPERSONS 
Pastoral Council, Sara Noonan..... sara.noonan@yahoo.com 
Finance Council, Tom Evans  ....................... tevans2525@gmail.com 
Holy Family Board of Education, Amy Henn . a.henn@hotmail.com 
Liturgy Committee, Deacon Mike Ellis  ...................... 563-556-7511 
Parish Life Committee, Julie Laugesen  .................... 563-845-7748 
Social Justice Committee, Tim & Mary Moothart .. 563-581-7690 
St. Vincent de Paul Society, Andy Benko ................. 563-556-3272 
Vocations Committee, Terry Friedman  .................... 563-556-3121 

VOCATION VIEWS  
This is the time of fulfillment. The reign of God is at hand. Let 

us reform our lives and believe in the Good News.  
(Mark 1:12-15) 

 

Please pray for all seminarians of the Archdiocese of 
Dubuque and those in formation for religious life. 

 

Prayer for Vocations 
God our Father, we thank you for calling men and women to 
serve in your Son’s Kingdom as priests, deacons, religious, 
and consecrated persons. Send your Holy Spirit to help us 
respond generously and courageously to your call. May our 
community of faith support vocations of sacrificial love in our 
youth. We ask this through our Lord Jesus Christ, who lives 
and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever 
and ever. Amen. 

ST. VINCENT DE  PAUL  
VOUCHER CENTER NEEDS 
End Poverty Through Systemic Change  
Thank you for your continued support of our Resurrection St. 
Vincent de Paul Conference as we serve our neighbors in 
need. In January our downtown Voucher Center filled 226 
vouchers that helped nearly 700 people with over 1,500 
pounds of donated goods and products. The following items 
are needed most now at our downtown Voucher Center: 

•  Cold cereal 

• Pancake mix and syrup 

• Hygiene products (shampoo, body wash, bars of soap) 

• Cleaning supplies 

• Cooking oil 
  
Please be sure to return the blue bags with your 
donations. If you wish to make a financial contribution to St. 
Vincent de Paul you can use the envelopes in the pews. If 
you, or someone you know, is in need of assistance, please 
call the St. Vincent de Paul Voucher Line at 563-584-2226. 

Lent Challenge 
Lent is a time for prayer, reflection and fasting. The Dubu-
que Interfaith Green Coalition is challenging all congrega-
tions to consider a "plastic bag fast" during Lent. Contrary 
to popular belief, only a fraction of those single use plastic 
bags are recycled. They are toxic to the environment be-
cause they photo-degrade, producing tiny plastic particles 
that bleed into the environment. Pope Francis states, "There 
is nobility in the duty to care for creation through little daily 
actions..." (Laudato Si' [211]) For more information on the detri-
mental effects of plastics on our environment, visit the Res 
Social Justice or the Dubuque Interfaith Green Coalition 
Chapter of Iowa IPL Facebook pages. 

 
NEXT MEETING of Res So-
cial Justice Committee: 

Monday, February 19, 2024, 7:30 pm. In the 
Community Room of the Parish Office. ALL ARE 
WELCOME! 

http://www.res-dbq.org


STEWARDSHIP 
In today’s second reading, St. Paul urges the Corinthians to 
“do all for the glory of God.” If we follow that advice in 
everything we do, we cannot help but be good stewards! 
 

Catholic Charities: A Beacon of Hope for Families 
Catholic Charities offers life-changing ministries throughout 
the Archdiocese of Dubuque, including Mental Health 
Counseling, Affordable Housing, Immigration Legal Services, 
Jail & Prison Reentry Services, Case Management, Post-
Adoption Search, and Crisis Pregnancy Counseling. Your 
support and prayers for these ministries are a testament to 
the boundless grace of God. Please consider partnering with 
Catholic Charities and contribute to the Annual Appeal today 
at http://www.CatholicCharitiesDubuque.org/annualappeal. 

 

KC Baby Shower 
Knights of Columbus Councils #510, #10069, #5513 and 
#15813 will be holding their 19th Annual Baby Shower. 
The Baby Shower will run from February 14 –March 31. All 
donations will be given to Birthright. Donations can be placed in 
the baby crib on display at Resurrection Parish from February 
14-March 17. A list of requested items (diapers, newborn 
outfits, blankets, etc.) will be available in the crib. Please be 
generous.  
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RESURRECTION EUCHRE PARTY 
The Third Saturday Resurrection Euchre Party will be Saturday, 
February 17, 2024, at 6:00 pm in the Resurrection Church Social 
Space. Bring a friend and be eligible for one of many nice “Door 
Prizes.” Remember, $1.00 allows you to play seven games of 
euchre with friends, family and neighbors of Resurrection parish 
community. No alcohol, but drinks and snacks are welcomed. 
Questions contact: Lou Oswald, Cell: 1-563-580-9341 or 
email: louisjon0312@gmail.com 
 

SENIOR SOCIAL LUNCH & CARDS 

The next Senior Social will be held on Monday, February 19, at 
11:30 am in the Church Social Space. Cost is $5 if you are not 
bringing a dish to pass. Sign up on the bulletin board in the 
Gathering Space or call  Julie at 563- 663-2034. 

 

SAVE THE DATE 
TRIVIA NIGHT COMING SOON 
MARCH 2, 2024, 6:30 pm, Church Social Space 
Cost: $10.00 per Team, Prizes for Top Teams! Enter as a Team of 
6-8 Players or Enter Individually and be placed on a Team. 
Register on the parish website or call the parish office (563-556-
7511) Deadline to register is February 28, 2024 or until all spots 
are filled. Bring a snack for your table and your own non-alcoholic 
beverage. Water will be provided. Sponsored by the Parish Life 
Committee 

mailto:louisjon0312@gmail.com

